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From: 

Gary Craig
Date: 

8th September 2011

This Bulletin is to notify Market Participants that we are not going ahead with the cutover to the new ‘Central Systems Production Environment’ on Friday 9th September as planned.

HVI users have encountered issues when attempting to establish connectivity with the CMA test system.  The causes of this are currently under investigation by the CMA and HVI users, but are unlikely to be explained to our satisfaction by Friday 9th.  As the new ‘Central Systems Production Environment’ and ‘CMA test system’ have been built to the same specification and configuration, there is a significant risk that HVI users could experience the same connectivity issues with New Production.  

Unfortunately, this delay will have a knock on effect on the September 2011 Central Systems Software Release (v3.1).  We cannot release v3.1 until the cut over to new Production has occurred and Market Reassurance has taken place with the HVI Users.

Therefore we plan to deliver the cutover to new Production on Friday 16th September 2011.  The release will now take place one week later than originally planned on Thursday 29th September 2011.

Regards

Gary

Market Design and Systems Manager

Central Market Agency Ltd

Enterprise House, Springkerse Business Park, Stirling, FK7 7UF
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